
July 25, 1980 

Fr. Zenob Nalbandian 
311 Herbert St. 
Syracuse, New York 13208 

Dear Father Zenob: 

Holy Resurrection Armenian· 
·Apostolic Church · 

909 Michigan Avenue - (P.O. Box 143) 

South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Office: 762-7460 

We deem it a privilege that you have considered our 
invitation to spend some time with us August 9th and 
lOth per our phone conversation of July 24th. 

I have notified Sahag Akgulian, Parish Council Chairman 
of St. Mesrob Church in Racine, of your visitation in 
our area per your request. Mr. Akgulian was also pleasantly 
pleased to hear of your visitation. 

Our faithful members of Holy Resurrection Church are 
anxiously lo€)king forward to attending Badarak on Sunday, 
August lOth. · 

We would appreciate knowing your time of arrival on 
August 9th so that we may meet you. 

The Parish Council joins me in sending best wishes to you 
and your family, and we are looking forward to seeing you 
soon in our great state of Wisconsin~ 

\ 

Sincerely, 

&:~//~~~< 
Russell Kaishian 
PaJ;ish ·council Chairman 

. . . 
cc: Archbishop T. Manoogian 

Sahag Akgulian · 


